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Reference:   FOI.8576.22 

Subject:    Gender neutral toilets 

Date of Request: 29 March 2022 
 

Requested: 
 
This is an information request relating to gender neutral toilets at the Trust. 
  
Please include the information for each of the following periods; 2018-19, 2019-20, 2020-21, 
2021-22: 
 
1. The number of gender neutral toilets installed at the Trust during this time or the number of 

pre-existing toilets which have been converted into gender neutral toilets. Please do not 
include disabled toilets in this list. 

 
2. The cost of installing these toilets or the cost of converting the pre-existing toilets 
 
3. Copies of any complaints made to the Trust about these toilets, with any necessary redactions  
 

Response: 
 
Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) regrets to inform you that it does not hold the information 
requested for questions 1 and 2, as the Estates Department has not kept a record of the number of 
toilets, whether gender specific or gender neutral. 
 
However, the UHB can confirm that a number of gender neutral toilet facilities are provided across 
the UHB, with all new developments and large scale refurbishment projects undertaking gender 
equality impact assessments.  The UHB will aim to capture this type of information when conducting 
all future survey works undertaken across the UHB. 
 
3. The UHB confirms that no complaints have been recorded relating to gender neutral toilets, 

during the period 1 January 2018 and 13 April 2022. 
 

 


